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OHR BITS Coming Home 

As all of you know I am returning to our 
congregation beginning March 1st for the 
Shabbat morning service. It occurred to me 
that this four-week or so period has been the 
longest time that I’ve been away from Shul 
since coming to Old Bridge. I was grateful that 
I was given the time to heal and while I’m not 
quite what I was before surgery, I am feeling 
infinitely better than those first ten days after 
my operation.  

I also have learned some very important lessons since this was the 
first time that I had a surgical procedure which required hospitalization. 
It gave me a real perspective of what it means to not feel well and how 
challenging that can be and how difficult it is to focus on others when 
you yourself are in pain. The uncertainty and anxiety that we all feel when 
we are not well is something that I have been pretty much spared from 
throughout my life, and so, this experience, hopefully, will enhance the 
way that I attempt to provide you with comfort during hospital visitations 
and other difficult times in the coming years. I recently joked with one of 
our members that when I first came to Old Bridge I had a primary physi-
cian and an eye doctor. Today, ten years later, like many of you, I have 
collected a few more physicians and specialists and am now comparing 
notes with some of you far more often than when I first became your rab-
bi. Such is life. 

I titled this brief newsletter article “Coming Home,” because it really 
does feel like I am returning to a place of spiritual comfort as I rejoin our 
synagogue services. I wish to thank everyone who helped to fill the gaps 
during the last few weeks so that everything ran smoothly and without a 
hitch.  

Finally, I hope that you will join me at services in-person and via 
zoom in the coming weeks as we all begin to prepare for both Purim and 
Passover. We really are blessed to be a part of a community of folks who 
really care about each other and who try as much as we can to look after 
each other. This, above all, is what a synagogue is truly all about. Thank 
you for your understanding and good wishes and I’ll see you in Shul!   
 - - Rabbi Joel Mishkin 
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FROM THE PRESIDENT’S DESK 

On behalf of the Congregation, I send best wishes to Andrea 
and Mark Chassen as they are relocating to Florida to be closer 
to their children, grandchildren, and extended family. The 
Chassens have been part of the Beth Ohr Family for more than 
40 years. They will be missed immensely for all their volunteer 
work over the years, and for Mark’s important roles in our Ritual 
Services on Shabbat and at our High Holiday Services. 

Thank you to the new volunteers who are now assisting Allen Skupp and Harriet 
Rabinowitz on our weekly Friday Shabbat evening Zoom Service: Lisa Huguenin, 
Peter Polovsky and Rysie Perlman. 

I welcome Rabbi Mishkin back to the Congregation after his successful surgery and 
quick recovery. Our Saturday Shabbat Services ran smoothly while the Rabbi was 
recuperating as Allen Appel, Chuck Rogol, Martin Tyberg, Linda Benish, Mark Chas-
sen, Ed Mendlowitz and Harriet Rabinowitz shared responsibilities. 

Below is an interesting D’Var Torah that my wife Harriet offered at Shabbat services 
on Saturday, February 22.  

Hope to see you at the Synagogue for Services and Temple events! 

Shalom, Phil Rabinowitz 

Parsha Mishpatim 
 

Shabbat Shalom. Today we recite Parsha Mishpatim, the sixth Parsha in the Book of Exodus. In recent 

years, this Shabbat has become known as Repro Shabbat. This year, Women’s League for Conserva-

tive Judaism, an organization that our Sisterhood is a member of, is partnering with National Council of 

Jewish Women, to support reproductive freedom. 

Repro Shabbat is an annual Shabbat celebration that honors the Jewish value of reproductive freedom. 

It takes place annually on Parshat Mishpatim, which contains the verses commonly referenced as the 

foundation of Judaism’s approach to reproductive health, rights, and justice. Individuals and communi-

ties across the world gather to celebrate Repro Shabbat and the Jewish traditions it honors. As a past 

Sisterhood President and a past Synagogue President who was asked to deliver today’s D’Var Torah, I 

chose to address these issues.  

Since we recite the Triennial readings, we did not recite this Section this morning. Exodus Chapter 21, 

Verses 22 through 25 on pages 461 and 462 of the Etz Hayim Chumash, states: 

When men fight, and one of them pushes a pregnant woman and a miscarriage 

results, but no other damage ensues, the one responsible shall be fined according 

as the woman’s husband may exact from him, the payment to be based on reck-

oning. But if other damage ensues, the penalty shall be life for life, eye for eye, 

tooth for tooth, hand for hand, foot for foot, burn for burn, wound for wound, bruise 

for bruise. 

Continued on page 3 
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Continued from page 2 

Our Chumash quotes Halakhah L’Ma’aseh which explains Verse 22 as follows: 

Applying this text to all forms of miscarriage, Jewish law requires different forms 

of mourning for a fetus than for someone born alive. Full mourning rites are not 

appropriate for a fetal loss, but the CJLS – Committee on Jewish Law and Stand-

ards -, understanding the emotional and physical pain of a couple experiencing a 

miscarriage, has ruled that the community should offer them support through 

prayer and the mitzvah of visiting the sick. 

The continuation of this interpretation connects this Parsha with Repro Shabbat as follows: 

Because the Torah demands only a monetary payment for the fetus in contrast to “life 

for life” for the woman, the fetus is not considered to be a full-fledged human being, and 

abortion is not murder. It is, however, an injury to the woman; and, as such, abortion is 

generally prohibited. It is allowed only to save the physical or mental health of the moth-

er. Many authorities, including the CJLS, permit maternal anguish over the prospect of 

giving birth to a child with severe defects. Abortion is not permitted as a retroactive form 

of birth control. 

When I commenced my study of this Parsha, I was familiar with its importance and the rules addressed 

therein but was not aware of the impact that just four verses had on our community. I intend to discuss 

with Sisterhood’s leadership the possibility of celebrating Sisterhood Shabbat on Repro Shabbat begin-

ning in 2026. 

Thank you for the opportunity to deliver the D’Var Torah this morning. However, I would be remiss if I did 

not end with a special line from today’s Parsha – Section 24, Verse 7 on page 478: 

Then he took the record of the covenant and read it aloud to the people. And 

they said, “All that the Lord has spoken we will faithfully do!” 

We shall faithfully obey the commandments 24/7 – all day, every day! 

Shabbat Shalom! 

  NEWSLETTER DEADLINE 
 
The deadline to submit items for the April Newsletter is Monday, March 24, 2025.  Please 
email your articles to Meryl on or before that date. 

On-Going Synagogue Fund Raiser 

When dining in or ordering from Fred & Murray’s Kosher Delicatessen, 4345 US Route 9 
North in Freehold, please tell the Staff that you are a member of Congregation Beth Ohr. 
They will log your purchase in a special book and donate a portion of your purchase to our 
Synagogue. Thank you.  
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The Ritual Committee will honor members celebrating a birthday, anniversary or other simchas 
once a month at a Shabbat service. Mazel Tov to the following congregants who will be celebrat-
ing their simchas during the month of March. We will celebrate Simcha Shabbat on Saturday, 
March 8, 2025. 

RITUALLY SPEAKING—SHARE A SIMCHA 

GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

Ellie Honig proudly announces the marriage of her granddaughter Rebecca Lamb on February 
23, 2025.  Pictures will be forth coming. 

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES 

Friday Night Shabbat Service 
6:00 PM via Zoom 
March 7, 14, 21, 28 
Saturday Shabbat Service 
9:30 AM in the Sanctuary 
March 1, 8, 15, 22, 29 
Sunday Morning Service 
9:00 AM in the Sanctuary 
March 2, 9, 16, 23 ,30 

CONTACT RABBI MISHKIN 

Office:   732-257-1523, option 2 

941-518-8864, after hours for emergencies 

By email :  rabbijoelmishkin@gmail.com 

THANK YOU 
I would like to thank everyone for their good wishes and their contributions in honor of my grand-
children's’ engagements. Barbara Schneider 

Birthdays 

Name Date 

Alice Honig March 02 

Lisa Mason March 04 

Peter Polovsky March 07 

Eloise Honig March 11 

Samuel Silver March 22 

Elinor Nadler March 26 

Suzanne Edwards March 27 

Roberta Fachler March 27 

Edward Mendlowitz March 28 

I want to thank those of you that sent Get Well cards for my husband Leonard Sandler.  Unfortunately, 
weeks later, they turned into condolence cards for his passing away on Saturday, January 4, 2025. My 
heartfelt thanks and a special thank you to Phil Rabinowitz for shlepping the two black suitcases of pray-
er books and shiva chairs along with delivering the most delicious dinner for the mourners sitting shiva. I 
can’t leave out Rabbi Mishkin who helped make all Funeral & Burial plans go smoothly with all my phone 
calls and questions. Also, my appreciation to the wonderful Congregation. Leonard was given a Military 
Honor from two soldiers from Fort Dix with Taps and the United States Flag.  - - Cynthia Sandler and the 
Sandler Family. 
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GENERAL FUND 

Donation from Harriet & Phil Rabinowitz to the Kiddush Fund honoring Andrea & Mark Chassen. 

Donation from Rabbi Joel & Beverly Mishkin sponsoring the March 8th Kiddush to show their apprecia-
tion to the Congregation for all their support. Rabbi Ethan & Rachel Seidel will be visiting with the Mish-
kins that weekend. 

CONGREGATION BETH OHR MEMORIAL FUNDS 

The following is a listing of the tax-deductible Memorial Funds, 
and other Funds, to which tax deductible donations may be 
made. When donating to these funds, please make your checks 
out to Congregation Beth Ohr and write the fund’s name in the 
memo portion of the check. 

David Benish Memorial Fund 
Ralph Karpel Memorial Fund 

Elaine Leibowitz Memorial Fund 
Herman & Frieda Lipp Memorial Fund 

Stanley M. Perlman Memorial Fund 
Stuart Polovsky Memorial Fund 

Heidi Rogol Memorial Fund 

David Benish Memorial Fund 

Donation from Linda & Allan Benish in memory of Meyer Benish 

Donation from Linda & Allan Benish in memory of  Barbara Finkelstein 

Donation from Arlene Lustgarten in memory of her beloved mother Marilyn Bleiweis. 

Donation from  Ruth & Ed Lubitz in memory of Ed’s sister Barbara Finkelstein 

Donation from Carole & Mark Grayson in memory of Barbara Finkelstein, sister of Ed Lubitz 

Donated By In Loving  Memory Of 

Ellie Honig Abraham Honig & Ephraim Ruchelman 

Linda & Harold Koppel Hannah Wolff 

Linda & Allen Skupp Louis Schulsinger 

Phil & Harriet Rabinowitz Joseph Rabinowitz 

Lawrence & Roberta Fachler Sylvia & Harry Rauch 

Ginny Zussman Robert Zussman 

Bonnie & Stephen Lerner Goldie Lesser 

Paula Yourman & Family 
Abraham & Yetta Silverberg & Children/ and 
Roslyn Suriff 

Deborah & Lawrence Weintraub Jean Plaut 

Jay Feld 
Alfred Feld, Benny Feld, William Zarfes, Bella 
Zarfes, Pola Schaffer 

Andrea & Mark Chassen Howard Chassen 

Herb Goldenberg Irving Feuer & Philip Goldenberg 

Larry & Susan Ross Rubin Ross & Lillian Silverman 

YAHRZEIT DONATIONS 

We acknowledge the following for their contributions. 
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March 2025 YAHRZEITS  

The actual date that the Yahrzeit is observed is to the right of the name. It is customary to light a memorial candle on 
the eve of this date and to give tzedakah in the memory of the Yahrzeit. One should recite the Mourner’s Kaddish at 
services the evening before as well as the day of the Yahrzeit. The name of your departed will be read at the Friday 
evening and Shabbat morning services the week before the Yahrzeit date which are represented by the dates in the 
columns which are in bold print. 

February 28/March 1  

Betsy Forgotson 03/01 

Max Kosser 03/01 

Abraham Silverberg 03/01 

Yetta & Children Silverberg 03/01 

Sylvia Spielberg 03/01 

Irving Ash 03/02 

Sherman Ellis 03/02 

Ray Moses 03/02 

Susan Cannata 03/03 

Bernard Klein 03/03 

Allan Miller 03/03 

Louis Schulsinger 03/03 

William Silverstein 03/03 

Estelle Speert 03/03 

Mary Rachel Wilpon 03/03 

Harriet Alper 03/04 

Bessie Brod 03/04 

Samuel Dorfman 03/04 

Philip Goldenberg 03/04 

Judith Greenstein Grabel 03/04 

Harry Rauch 03/04 

Dorothy Rosencranz 03/04 

Celia Davis Stadin 03/05 

Morris Liebman 03/05 

Shelly Morris 03/05 

Louis Nathanson 03/05 

Robert Zussman 03/05 

Enny Sheffler Feldstein 03/06 

Renee Freedman 03/06 

Harriet Glazier 03/06 

Benjamin Hinden 03/06 

Anthony Lisanti 03/06 

Gershon Moldovan 03/06 

Joan G. Plaut 03/06 

Myrna Rizick 03/06 

Fanny Sapsowitz 03/06 

Bertram Schwartz 03/06 

Louis Weprin 03/06 

Anna Beer 03/07 

Ida E. Berlin 03/07 

Brenda Borenstein 03/07 

Ernest Deutsch 03/07 

Stanley Perlman 03/07 

  

Marjorie Simon 03/07 
March 7/8  

Ethel Erlick 03/08 

Joseph Rosenfeld 03/08 

Rose Spinner 03/08 

David Levine 03/09 

Anna Schiller 03/09 

Minnie Stern 03/09 

Elias Berlin 03/10 

Michael Katz 03/10 

Rosalie Lubitz 03/10 

Dorothy Seiden 03/10 

Max Berkowitz 03/11 

David Betesh 03/11 

Martha Blumenthal 03/11 

Alvin Levine 03/11 

Max Post 03/11 

Harry Schwarzwald 03/11 

Lillian Silverman 03/11 

Saul Steinklein 03/11 

Harold Berman 03/12 

Libbie Gorsky 03/12 

Albert Kornberg 03/12 

Benjamin Levine 03/12 

Myrtle Lynn 03/12 

Esther Fantelli 03/13 

David Schoenfeld 03/13 

David Weissberg 03/13 

Rose Winters 03/13 

Harry Davidowitz 03/14 

William Donenfeld 03/14 

Herman Lieber 03/14 

Max Strauss 03/14 

February 28/March 1  

March 14/15  
Joseph Ackerman 03/15 

Jakub Grynberg 03/15 

Isadore Jaffe 03/15 

Joy Rothlin 03/15 

Mildred Berman 03/16 

Joseph Druckman 03/16 

Louis Lubin 03/16 

Frieda Schwartz 03/16 

Elaine Jarvis 03/17 

March 14/15 

Esther Narol 03/17 

Gerard Wolff 03/17 

Sylvia Boshak 03/18 

Stephen David Edwards 03/18 

Marilyn Riley 03/18 

Edward Abramson 03/19 

Anna Altscher 03/19 

Abraham Honig 03/19 

Alexander Linz 03/19 

Herman Lipp 03/19 

Sura Rivkah Polovsky 03/19 

Barbara Steinklein 03/19 

Morris DeMayo 03/20 

Fred Fritz Freud 03/20 

Seymour Risman 03/20 

Rose Sklar 03/20 

Bernard H. Cadel 03/21 

Jack Dlugash 03/21 

Esther Egers 03/21 

Miles Halpert 03/21 

Lori Maiorana 03/21 

Minnie Reiser 03/21 

March 21/22 

Simeon Fishman 03/22 

Zelda Gaizband 03/22 

Marilyn Karlstein 03/22 

Paul Katz 03/22 

Kenneth Kaufman 03/22 

Lillian Kessler 03/22 

Pola Schaffer 03/22 

Moses Faffer 03/23 

Arnold Freedman 03/23 

Sanford Rothman 03/23 

Philip Schweidel 03/23 

Roslyn Suriff 03/23 

David Weisenberg 03/23 

Mollie Borenstein 03/24 

Howard Chassen 03/24 

Eliazer German 03/24 

Bernard Levy 03/24 

Eva Pakhmanov 03/24 

Morris Zekser 03/24 

Nathan Freedman 03/25 

March 21/22 

Esther German 03/25 

Alex Jankovitz 03/25 

Henrietta Schochetman 03/25 

Vivian Berkley 03/26 

Fannie Cohen 03/26 

Paul Feinman 03/26 

Anna Nussenbaum 03/26 

Dorothy Philips 03/26 

Rochelle Blair 03/27 

Charles Chencinski 03/27 

Debbie Gold 03/27 

Robert Himelstein 03/27 

Barbara Klein 03/27 

Carl Karp 03/28 

Rose Kushner 03/28 

Jeffrey Nadler 03/28 

Solomon Postelnik 03/28 

Samuel Rabinowitz 03/28 

March 28/29 

Jonas Deitz 03/29 

Goldie Lesser 03/29 

David Richman 03/29 

Miriam Rosenthal 03/29 

Ida Zimmerman 03/29 

Julius Edwards 03/30 

Israel Forgotson 03/30 

David Vassi 03/30 

Dorothy Blumenfeld 03/31 

Edith Donenfeld 03/31 

Harry Burstein 04/01 

Sidney Davis 04/01 

Eleanor Gray 04/01 

Seymour (CY) Levine 04/01 

Max Rothenberg 04/01 

Ben Spinner 04/01 

Blanche Bauman 04/02 

Richard Ellner 04/02 

Eleanor Mansfield 04/02 

Ellen Mendlowitz 04/02 

Martin Schectman 04/02 

Arthur Barry 04/03 

March 28/29 

Abraham Cohen 04/03 

Sam Fichtenbaum 04/03 

Morris Wishnia 04/04 

Leonora Cohen 04/04 

Pauline Feld 04/04 

Sven Ibsen 04/04 

Regina Shulman 04/04 

Steve Silverberg 04/04 
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Purim 2025 

 

Dear Congregant, 

 

Once again, we are embarking on our Shalach Manot project. Purim starts Thursday, March 13th. This becomes 

a wonderful opportunity to celebrate this joyous holiday and to acknowledge friends, by giving this gift of unity. 

Our troubled world benefits from the kindness offered to others. Here at Congregation Beth Ohr, we strive to 

make that "difference" in people's lives.  Our Shalach Manot program this year can make it count! 

 

Annually, through your generosity, we have been able to do our part by supporting both our Synagogue  and the 

local Kosher Food Bank of Jewish Family Services of Middlesex County here in our community. In particular, 

during these unusually cold winter months and for Passover. It is vital that we continue to provide food items for 

the less fortunate who are dependent on this source for survival.   

 

A donation of $18.00 will be most appreciated and most helpful. 

 

If you wish to participate, please fill out the form and send a check (no credit cards) made out to: Congregation 
Beth Ohr PTO for $18.  

 

Please send this form to (DO NOT SEND TO TEMPLE): 

Lisa Clark  

42 Bosko Drive  

East Brunswick, NJ 08816 

 

If you have any questions, please call Lisa Clark – 732.580-7257 or email me at LLPC27@gmail.com. 

  

Thank you in advance for your support.  Chag Purim Sameach! 

  

 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

Shalach Manot – Please submit this form and a check by Monday, March 10th.    Thank you!! 

 

Name for the listing in the bulletin 
_______________________________________________________ 

 

 Email Address: _______________________________________ 

 

Phone ______________________________________________ 
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Shalom and hope everyone is looking forward to Spring and Happy Purim. 
 
The following events are coming up: 
 
Joint Sisterhood and Men’s Club Program on March 16th on Zoom at the Temple or in your home. 
If you go to the Temple, there will be a breakfast and you can help make a Minyan at services. The subject 
is Jewish Athletes during the Holocaust. Please see the flyer in this Newsletter for further information. 
 
Sisterhood Shabbat on Saturday, March 29 th. If you are interested in participating, contact Harriet  
Rabinowitz at harriet.rabinowi@gmail.com. 
 

Torah Fund Benefactor Luncheon honoring Roberta Fachler on Sunday April 27 th. Invitations have been 
mailed. 
 
Scrip is available from Meryl in the Temple office from Meryl during her work hours. Please contact her 
ahead of time to expect you. Of course, as always it is also available from Monica Atzbi, Sharen Silverman 
or Marcia Trechak. This is a good way to earn donor credit. 
 
As a reminder our Donor Event will be a luncheon on Sunday May 18 th lunchtime at Fred & Murrays in 
Freehold. To attend this event a member needs to have $90.00 donor by the close of the donor 
period ending April 30, 2025. Donor Chair Liz Aroyo and Ilene Gray recently sent updated donor 
sheets to the membership and will answer any questions. 
 

Ilene Gray A-K ileneg22@comcast.net 
 Liz Aroyo L-Z mikeliza3@comcast.net 

 
As always, we welcome input from our membership of any ideas that you would like to see from 
our Sisterhood. Please feel free to contact anyone of the Presidium which are Monica Atzbi, Cheryl 
Cadel, Barbara Schneider and Liz Aroyo. 
 
Shalom, 
Liz Aroyo, Presidium Member 
 

 

 

mailto:harriet.rabinowi@gmail.com
mailto:mikeliza3@comcast.net
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SISTERHOOD’S 

TORAH FUND BENEFACTOR 

Mazel Tov to Roberta Fachler, who has been selected as Sisterhood’s Torah 
Fund Benefactor recipient for 2025. Invitations for the celebration in Rob-
erta’s honor, to be held on Sunday, April 27, 2025, have been mailed. 
Please R.S.V.P. by April 11. 

Women’s League of Conservative Judaism’s new Torah Fund Pin highlights 
Am Yisrael Chai. This is an expression of Jewish solidarity for the Jewish 
nation and the continuity of the Jewish people. 

Sisterhood members can purchase this Pin for $180.00, payable to Torah 
Fund, or by applying five accrued Donor Credits to purchase this Pin. If in-
terested, please email Harriet Rabinowitz at harriet.rabinowi@gmail.com.  
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SISTERHOOD ON-GOING FUND RAISERS 

SISTERHOOD SCRIP 

Sisterhood sells Shoprite, Stop ‘n’ Shop, and Acme Supermarket Gift Cards. This ongoing fundraiser helps 
support various activities of our Congregation. Sisterhood members receive donor credit equal to 5% of 
their scrip purchase.   

To purchase Scrip, please contact one of the following people:    

Monica Atzbi - 732-390-5890   
Sharen Silverman - 732-266-2389   
Marcia Trechak - 609-655-9507    

Please call Meryl at 732-257-1523 or email her at congregationbethohr@gmail.com with your order. 

 

 

 

 

 

SISTERHOOD BRICKS 

Bricks are available for $6.00 each to commemorate a death, birth, in honor of, or good wishes. Call 

Ronnie Mendlowitz at 732-254-1135 or email her at emrmcats@aol.com. 

GOLD CARDS  

Paula Yourman is Sisterhood’s Hallmark lady. She is always willing to send your personal cards through 

Sisterhood. Just email the information to Paula at bubbe513@gmail.com or call her at 609-409-0346.  

We have cards for speedy recovery, good wishes and remembrance. Each card is $1.50, which includes 

the stamp. Some of you believe that cards can only be sent to Temple members, but I will send cards to 

anyone.  

If you want a message to go out, please let me know, as I will not send anything out that comes to me sec-

ond hand; it needs to come directly from you. 

ADDITIONAL DONATIONS AND HIGH HOLIDAY MACHZORS 

Donations in memory of, or to honor someone, can be made to Sisterhood, Congregation Beth Ohr. Please 

send your donation to: Meryl Finkelstein, 234 Community Circle, Old Bridge, NJ 08857.   

If you would like to donate a High Holiday Prayer Book (Machzor) in memory of, or to honor someone, send a 

check for $36.00 per Book, made out to Sisterhood, Congregation Beth Ohr and mail it to Meryl at the address 

in the previous paragraph. If you have any questions, please email Meryl at merylrob@aol.com or call her at 

732-679-8701.  

mailto:emrmcats@aol.com
mailto:bubbe513@gmail.com
mailto:merylrob@aol.com
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Upcoming Events At Main Street Theatre Company 

 

Almost, Maine 
 
Written By John Cariani 
 
Directed by Kevin Gunther 
 
Welcome to Almost, Maine, a town that’s so far north, it’s almost not in the United States—
it’s almost in Canada. And it almost doesn’t exist. Because its residents never got around to 
getting organized. So it’s just…Almost. 
One cold, clear Friday night in the middle of winter, while the northern lights hover in the 
sky above, Almost’s residents find themselves falling in and out of love in the strangest 
ways. Knees are bruised. Hearts are broken. Love is lost, found, and confounded. And life 
for the people of Almost, Maine will never be the same.  ALMOST, MAINE: It’s love. But not 
quite.  

Performances 
Saturdays, March 15 and 22 at 8PM 
Sundays, March 16 and 23 at 3PM 
 

Something Rotten 

Book by Karey Kirkpatrick and John O'Farrell 
Music and Lyrics by Wayne Kirkpatrick and Karey Kirkpatrick 
Conceived by Karey Kirkpatrick and Wayne Kirkpatrick  

Directed: Tom Fritzen, Musical Director: A.J. Meeker, Choreographer: Patti Rolzhausen 

Two brothers set out to write the world’s first musical in this hilarious mash-up of sixteenth-
century Shakespeare and twenty-first-century Broadway. 
 
Saturdays, May 10 and 17 at 8PM 
Sundays, May 11 and 18 at 3PM 
 
TICKETS AT: https://mstcob.ludus.com 

https://mstcob.ludus.com/


 
 
 
 

Men’s Club Calendar 
The Sunday Minyans are in the Synagogue building. Every Sunday we will 
have Bagels and a schmear, coffee and more. Join in with us in the Shul. 
Services start at 9:00 and end around 9:45 and then the bagels, schmear, 
schmooze and camaraderie. If any questions, email or call Ed at 
emcpa1@aol.com or 732 890-3344. 

  All programs will be in building, Some will also be on ZOOM where indicated.   

Coming attractions Programs subject to change. 

Weekly: One Minute Dvar Torah emailed every Thursday. 
Mar 16: Sisterhood / Men’s Club Joint program. Sponsored by Herman and Frieda Lipp Memorial Fund in memory 

of Barbara Lipp. Jewish sports historian Neil Keller will present on Jewish Athletes 

During the Holocaust. Program will be on Zoom and there will be plenty of bagels and 

extras at the Shul, so if you are in town, join us. Zoom link will be sent out by Meryl on 

Mar 14 with weekend announcements. 

Apr 6: Men’s Club Favorite Passover Memories Program  

Apr 10: Siyum for First Born 

May 29: Men’s Club BBQ and Election 

Jun 8: Men’s Club Installation 

Jun 29: Men’s Club Red White and Blue Pancake Breakfast 

 
 

 

  

Photos below 
From left: Ed presenting his 45th Annual Financial Program at the Synagogue and also on Zoom. Topic was Avoiding 
Pitfalls when Planning Your Estate. Dara and Ken Deitz with Chuck Rogol when Chuck played the Tuba in an 
Imperial Music Band concert. Phil Rabinowitz at a Minyan wearing his bowling T-Shirt that reads “Split Happens.” 
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